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EMERGENCY! by Tim Gangnon  
As we enter the spring and summer months, our thoughts turn to all of the projects we will complete, events our families will 
participate in and the vacations we are finally able to take. All of these things are effected by something, which seldom remains 
constant yet something we hope we can depend on, the weather. Reviewing recent feed back from the survey sent out in the last 
newsletter, a number of citizens were concerned about the lack of emergency sirens in the City of Grant. For those of you that do not 
know we have no emergency sirens in the City of Grant.   
As cell phone towers have been installed in the city we have explored the placement of emergency sirens however, at present it is 
cost prohibited to place sirens in the City. Does this mean you are unprotected? No. Current technology does offer you early warning 
when inclement weather occurs. NOAA the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration has available Weather Radio 
broadcasts weather warnings, watches, forecasts and other hazard information 24 hours a day. During periods of weather and other 
emergencies, some NOAA radios emit an audible tone and automatically report the weather and other emergencies. This tone is loud 
enough to awaken even a sound sleeper.  
NOAA Weather Radios are available at a number of electronic stores. If you would like more information on NOAA Weather 
Radios, go to http://www.nws.noaa.gov/nwr.
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OUTDOOR STORAGE by Kevin Shoeberg  
It's that time of year when all of us want to clean up our property and get it ready for the summer activities. While the City of Grant 
makes every effort to remain rural, we also want to ensure that property within the City does not become an eyesore. The City has 
received a number of complaints regarding automobiles, parts, discarded furniture and other items being placed outside of buildings 
and not removed from the property or properly screened. This article in the newsletter is an effort to spread the word to our residents 
about our ordinances which only allow items to be stored in a building or outside when it is fully screened and is not visible from 
adjoining properties and the public streets.  
The City is requesting that if you have placed materials outside of your home or other buildings, they should be disposed of or 
moved inside a building or fully screened as provided in our ordinances. After July 1, 2001, the City will be issuing citations to those 
property owners who have violated the exterior storage ordinance. If you have any questions, you can refer to Section 706 of the 
City Ordinance 50 which can be found on our website. If you have any questions about whether your property is in compliance 
please contact the Mayor, a City Council member or the City Clerk. Thank you for your anticipated cooperation in making the City 
of Grant a more beautiful place to live.
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ANNUAL WATER TEST CANCELLED  
Due to a lack of interest and participation in the annual water test in 2001 and prior years the test will not be held this year. This was 
a test that was mainly useful for detecting nitrates in the water. However, if you are concerned about your well water, you can 
contact the Washington County Public Health and Environment at 651-430-6655 for current information about alternate testing sites 
or where to purchase additional tests. More information on testing well water is available on the Washington County web site at: 
http://www.co.washington.mn.us/pubhlth/welltest.html

ON THE ROADS, AGAIN   
Art Welander, Road Supervisor (439-2598)   
Gravel roads continue to be a source of controversy and frustration for just about everyone. Potholes, washboarding, dust, and safety 
are one side of the coin, while the cost of paving, including reconstruction of some road beds and widening of many roads, and an 
equitable formula for the increased taxes, are the flip side of the coin.   
Grant's road contracts with Washington County are renewed annually, and contain many policies, rules and regulations.  Gravel road 
maintenance is dependent on weather, road restrictions, and how "wet or dry" road conditions are. Washington County grades 
Grant's roads on a routine basis. They target heavily trafficked roads twice a week; other through roads once a week, and most cul-de-
sacs once or twice a month - but remember, that is all weather dependent.   
Re-Graveling of roads is determined usually on a 3 - 5 year rotation basis. Need and available budget are the main considerations, as 
is with seal-coating and crack filling. Call Art with concerns.   
ROAD DUST....  
It's time to put in your requests (and money) for Calcium Chloride on gravel roads. There are definitely mixed reviews on how well 
CaCl holds the dust down and holds the road together. The moisture wicking effect can make the potholes more severe. Because 
some residents do not want Calcium Chloride, the city does not budget for it.  
If you're interested, please talk to your neighbors and collect the money. Then contact Art or Joyce Welander, and they will put you 
in touch with the company that applies the CaCl. The initial application is weather dependent, and grading will not occur while it 
"sets up" which usually takes a month, or until Art gets the call that the road needs to be graded again.  
SLOW DOWN!  
Please remember most of our roads are shared by walkers, bikers, and horses. Traffic safety is everyone's responsibility. And 
cyclists, walkers, and riders.… it's much easier to pass you if you're single file!
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DOUBLE TROUBLE  
In an effort to reduce the number of duplicate mailings, we have manually gone through the address list. An initial after a first name 
will "goof up" a computer sort which results in a second newsletter going to the same address. Some records indicate only one 
resident at a given address (such as a husband's name) and the second address lists both a male and female, sometimes with the same 
last name, sometimes differing. I also realize some of you may have had a change in family status, and apologize if this results in yet 
another task.   
If you want to change how the Grant News is addressed to you, or are still getting duplicates, please do one of the following. Get the 
exact wording off your label. You may mail this in with how you want your name to appear to the city clerk. Or you may call or e-
mail this information to the City Clerk, Barbe.   
Thanks...Lynn and Barbe
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THAT'S ODD...  
If you see anything out of the ordinary, take a few minutes to contact the Sheriff's Office with any details you remember, number of 
people, clothing, a make/model of car, license number. We've had a couple situations where folks, familiar with neighborhood 
patterns, helped solved crimes. By luck, some local horseback riders noticed an individual on a neighbor's porch at an odd time of 
day. Because one rider remembered the license number and the other rider remembered the individual, a potential theft may have 
been thwarted and it looks like several past burglaries may be solved. If you see something unusual, please call the Sheriff 
immediately and let them act on it.  911 or dispatch at 439-9381
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LAND OF 10,000 LAKES AND A MILLION REGULATIONS!  
Once upon a time, Grant fostered an attitude of "no permit required - do what you want on your own land". Times have changed with 
the adoption of  the new Shoreland Ordinance, which is intended to protect nature, specifically water related nature.   
Today, any impact on wetlands, shoreline, and even seasonal ponds needs to comply with the ordinance. The new regulations 
include buffers,setbacks and upland changes as they all influence erosion, water shed, and groundwater recharging. Call Jyneen 
Thatcher, Wa.Co. Soil and Water Conservation, for the recent changes.  
430-6820 or jyneen.thatcher@co.washington.mn.us
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